Church Members’ Finance Report for November 2020 

Offerings to the end of October (10 months) are 8.5% (£23,000) below the same period last year and 8.8% (£24,000) below budget. As mentioned at the last members’ meeting, the shortfall in income is due to the church being closed and the loss of the “blue bag” offerings from the Sunday services. On average we are losing just over £3,000 per month from Sunday collections.

The total revenue for the first ten months of the year is £342,000, which is £22,000 below budget. This includes a legacy of £2,000 that we received in October in respect of a bequest from Helena White. 
As regards expenditure, total expenditure to date is £347,000, which is £20,000 favourable to budget.  This under spend is driven by the Government furlough payments (for the cleaning team) of £7,000, a £4,000 under spend on any building repairs/improvements to the church and manses and a £9,000 under spend on various areas of expenditure, due to low activity in the church during closure. Since the last members’ meeting we have paid off the building loan, which will help improve our cash position going forward as we will no longer be paying £3,400 per month. 

Looking forward to the end of the year, we are now forecasting to finish with a deficit of circa £16,000, which is £5,000 worse than budget. The original planned deficit of £11,000 was driven by our desire to pay off the building loan early.

In May this year, we made an unbudgeted payment of £2,500 to SIL International to help them with their significant repair costs to their Mali office roof, which had been badly damaged in a storm. This was following a request for help from Janet Souster. The update on the building work is that the external work is now finished and the building has been repainted, there is, however, further work required to build the internal offices and conference spaces and make the building usable. At the last Deacons’ meeting we authorised a further £1,500 (which had been expected) to help towards the cost of £11,000 to complete the work and ensure that SIL can continue their Kingdom building work in Mali that Janet has dedicated her life to.

The impact of Covid on the economy and people’s jobs has meant that many people are facing difficult financial challenges. Across our church the impact will be very mixed with some people’s finances not being impacted at all, whilst others could be facing serious financial difficulties. The Deacons’ have agreed to allocate some of our general reserves to a Fellowship Fund to support people in urgent need. I will say more about this at our meeting on the 25th November.

Budget for 2021

Alongside this report, members are able to access a detailed copy of the proposed budget for 2021 on the church website. The Finance Committee and the Deacons have agreed this budget and this will be put before the members for approval at the church members’ meeting on the 25th November.

The key highlights of the 2021 budget are: -

· Offerings are proposed to increase marginally year on year by 1.6% (£5,000). Because of the uncertainty over the impact of Covid going forward and the possible impact on people’s financial situations, we have been prudent in estimating how quickly offerings may return to normal levels. 

· Total Income is budgeted to reduce by £6,000 (1.5%) year on year. This seems strange when the increase in offerings is considered, but this is mainly driven by the fact that we do not budget for legacies, which this year amounted to £2,000 and there will be a reduction of £7,000 in the Gift Aid tax refund, because of the significant drop in offerings in 2020. This is because the refund is based on the previous year’s income.

· Total cash outgoings are budgeted to reduce by £22,000 (5.4%). This reduction is driven by the fact that we will no longer be paying the loan repayments (2020 - £30,000). I wonder at The Lord’s amazing timing that in the year when we have faced an unprecedented pandemic (and a significant impact on our offerings) is the year that we paid off the loan. We would have had some serious cash flow challenges in 2021 if we had not paid off the loan. For those accountants amongst you, I do recognise that loan repayments are a Balance Sheet item, but I do like to present to the Members the numbers on a “cash basis” whenever possible because I think it helps understanding of our financial position.  

The Lord continues to uphold us with His righteous right hand

I look forward to seeing you all at the members’ meeting on the 25th November.
Craig Rowland 

Treasurer 
